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October 28, 2023 

Annual Report of the  

University of Wisconsin  

Naval Reserve Officer Training Corps Alumni Association 

Dear Member and Alum, 

As President, I am pleased to provide the 2023 Annual Report of the University of Wisconsin Naval 

Reserve Officer Training Corps Alumni Association. This September marks the 36th year of Association 

support to the Battalion and Naval ROTC Unit in Madison, and this report covers the significant activities 

of the Association between October 2022 and this month. In addition, policy updates, budget information, 

Board membership, and committee chair information are provided. I would like to thank John Valley (six 

years of service), Dave Pernai (three years of service), and Kathy DiMaggio (four years of service) for 

their volunteer efforts of time and talent to the Board. BZ! 

It has been my honor to serve as the President of the Association during the past two years and on the 

Board for the past three years. Thank you for your trust in me. Your association is dynamic and ready to 

support the next generation of Badger Naval officers and the University of Wisconsin-Madison Naval 

ROTC Unit. 

Sincerely, 

/SA Robinson/ 

Captain Scott A. Robinson, USN (Ret.) 

President – Madison, WI 

Mission 

The mission of the UW NROTC Alumni Association is to support the NROTC Unit and its students, 

promote the NROTC through direct engagement with university and community stakeholders, and 

strengthen the bonds of military heritage and service among Association members. 

In fulfillment of our mission, the Association supports five primary lines of action: 

▪ Awards 

▪ Battalion Support 

▪ Unit Support 

▪ Alumni Engagement 

▪ Association Operations 
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Awards 

Awards Committee – Jim Sumner, Chair 

In January of 2023, at the request of Scott Robinson, I took the role of Chair of the Awards Committee.  

The committee members also include Dean Heckel and Dave Pernai. As always, we welcome anyone 

who wishes to assist us in this important association effort, namely the tangible support and recognition of 

the Midshipmen of the University of Wisconsin, Naval Reserve Officer Training Corp. 

Accomplishments 

Before I assumed the chair of the committee, Scott Robinson and the Unit Staff created an innovative 

collection of the annual awards that the Alumni Association participates in as either a direct sponsor or as 

a steward of an award sponsored by a family or foundation through the Alumni Association. These 

awards were compiled into individual award profile sheets with their own criteria and details, as well as a 

graphic matrix to illustrate the annual recognition that the association engages. These documents are 

available to anyone for review and will be updated annually to ensure they align to the Award sponsor’s 

desires. The goal of the awards process is to streamline the selection and distribution of these gifts. 

Battalion Awards 

In the Spring of 2023, the Association supported six sponsored awards presented to six midshipmen at 

the Annual Awards ceremony in April. In addition, the Association sponsored two awards that recognized 

two midshipmen at the same event. 

Sponsored Awards (Association Supported) 

Donald L. Alf Award, $2500  

Sponsored by The Annable Foundation) 

MIDN 2/C Pope Mallette 

Norman K. Billipp Award, $2,500  

Sponsored by The Annable Foundation) 

MIDN 2/C Tyler Franklin 

The CDR William T. “Bill” Arnold Memorial Award, $3500 (includes sword package)  

Sponsored by W. Kirkpatrick and Family & Suzanne Redenius 

MIDN 1/C Savannah Houdeshell 

Colonel Stephen Dinauer, USMC Award, $2,500 (includes sword package) 

Sponsored by W. Kirkpatrick and Family 

GySgt Jacob Nier 
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Lieutenant Mitch Pulver, USN Award, $2,500 (includes sword package) 

Sponsored by W. Kirkpatrick and Family 

MIDN 1/C Sawyer Blazar 

PNS Freshman Spirit Award (in memory of LTJG Erdman Pankow), $1000 

Sponsored by Mark Pankow and Family 

MIDN 4/C William Pfeifle 

Association Sponsored Awards 

The LCDR John S. Lyman Merit Scholarship, $1,000  

MIDN 4/C Jacob DeWinter 

The Capt David J. Lueder, USMC Merit Scholarship, $1,000  

MIDN 2/C Steven Aguirre-Hernandez 

Awards Program Administration 

In addition to supporting these speaker engagements, the Association is working with the Unit on 

administrative aspects of the Awards Program. This work with the sponsors has ensured that all awards, 

both sponsored and supported by the Association, have clear criteria to assist in the Commanding 

Officer's nomination process. The Association and Unit have also sent a letter to legacy sponsors 

proposing the Association become the principal point of contact in the awards process. 

Battalion Support 

Financial Support 

The Battalion has access to an approximate $4,000 “line of credit” to make purchases on recreational 

gear to enhance the camaraderie among the students. This amount represents the available amount from 

the $5,000 gift provided by the Association in October 2022. Access to this line of credit provides the 

Battalion flexibility on purchases to enhance their quality of life. 

Communications Committee – Phil Midland, Chair 

Under the leadership of Phil Midland, the Association continues the Voices of Experience Program. 

The Voices of Experience (VoE) Program aims to expose the Battalion to macro-level perspectives on 

Naval Service, National Security, and geopolitics from General, Flag, and other senior officers. 

This Spring we were honored to have hosted the former Secretary of the Navy, the Honorable John 

Lehman for a Zoom presentation and Q&A. 
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VoE talks are scheduled for 60-90 minutes and consist of a speaker presentation followed by a Q&A 

session. We are in the process of scheduling appropriate speakers during this current academic year. 

The Battalion did not utilize a second series of speakers under the “Fleet Nugget Series” in the past year. 

The Association would like to thank all alumni contacted and volunteered to speak. We will tee up the 

idea of the program for the Battalion to draw upon this coming year. 

Unit Support 

At present we support the Unit in the execution of commissioning ceremonies, coordinating speakers, 

through the Unit, for the Battalion, and in the administrative aspects of the Awards Program. The 

Association would like to thank Captain Barnett and his staff for supporting the Association for the 

Reunion Weekend and a myriad of other areas where our missions are mutually supportive. 

Commissioning Ceremony Support 

We provided professional books, “Newly Commissioned Naval Officer's Guide” and “The United States 

Marines: A History”, and three years of NROTC Alumni Association membership to the newly 

commissioned officers. Dean Hekel, an Emeritus Director and an ordained minister and VA Chaplain, has 

blessed each commissioning ceremony during the past 28 years and participated in most Annual Awards 

ceremonies during the same period. Finally, the President sends each commissioned officer a letter of 

congratulations on behalf of the Association and welcomes them as alumni with a free three-year 

membership to the Association. 

Winter Commissioning –  

Saturday, 18 December 2022, Wisconsin State Capitol, Senate Chambers 

Ensign David Bondi, Naval Nuclear Power Training Command in Goose Creek, SC 

2nd Lieutenant Samuel DeBolt– The Basic School, Quantico, VA 

Spring Commissioning –  

Saturday, 14 May 2023, Monona Terrace, Madison, WI 

2nd Lieutenant Lucas Gordy – The Basic School, Quantico, VA 

Ensign Sawyer Blazar – Basic Division Officer Course with orders to USS SHOUP (DDG-86) 

Ensign Savannah Houdeshell - Naval Air Station Whiting Field, Pensacola, FL 

Ensign Nathan Poches- Basic Division Officer Course with orders to USS COMSTOCK (LSD-45 for 

initial duty, selected for Naval Nuclear Power Program training after initial sea tour. 

Summer 2023 Commissioning 

There were no summer graduates from the Unit in August 2023. 
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Battalion Profile Fall 2023 

47 Midshipmen and Officer Candidates: 

17 Seniors (14 Scholarship / 2 College Program / 1 Officer Candidate / 2 MECEP) 

10 Juniors (8 Scholarship / 0 College Program / 2 Officer Candidate / 0 MECEP) 

13 Sophomores (11 Scholarship / 2 College Program / 0 Officer Candidate / 0 MECEP) 

7 Freshmen (7 Scholarship / 0 College Program / 0 Officer Candidate / 0 MECEP) 

Alumni Engagement 

Our alumni engagement activities include social events, outreach through the Badger Shipmate 

newsletter and emails, membership and fundraising drives, and our website. None of this happens 

without a sound financial foundation. 

Social Events 

The Annual Reunion on 27 and 28 October had 53 attendees for the Friday evening social with the 

Battalion and 37 for the Pre-Game Tailgate. We were unable to offer discounted block seating for the 

game against Ohio State. Earlier in the year, following our Winter Board of Directors meeting, we held a 

mid-winter meetup on February 3, 2023, at Jordan’s Big 10 Pub (unofficial pub of the Association). 

Watch your email for future social event announcements concerning our next Reunion Weekend. 

Badger Shipmate – John Washbush, Editor 

The 2023 edition of Badger Shipmate was prepared, using the basic format developed in 2022, printed 

and mailed to 1263 alumni and former staff in July. As before a strong emphasis was placed on personal 

updates/articles from alums, significant events within the UW NROTC Unit, and awards sponsored by and 

through the Alumni Association. Given that the total cost for printing and mailing is approximately $2600, 

the board is considering examining the value and cost-effectiveness of this large expenditure. Electronic 

means exist for publishing and distributing the newsletter at little if any incremental cost. 

Mailchimp, Website and Facebook 

We rely on our email platform, our website, and Facebook to get the word out! We strive to ensure we are 

not inundating you with emails but still provide you with the information you need. We posted several 

emails over the past year to keep you updated on Battalion activities, commissioning ceremonies, social 

events, Board meetings, Voices of Experience speakers, Bylaws updates for member approval, and 

Director voting. We find it a great tool to facilitate getting the word out. 
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Membership 

Our membership increased again this past year. As this report was prepared, the Association had 267 

members, an increase of 16 members (6% growth) from last year's 251-member count This membership 

was made up of the following membership terms: 

▪ 134 Life Members: (8 new in the past year) 

▪ 81 Five Year Members: (8 new in the past year) 

▪ 39 Midshipman Three-Year (6 new in the past year) 

▪ 13 One-Year Members: (9 new members or renewals). 

▪ Numbers may not sum directly as some five-year members become life members. 

Association Operations 

The Board of Directors usually meets four times a year. The Executive Committee (President, Vice 

President, Secretary, and Treasurer) usually meets once between Board meetings and coordinates 

activities of the committees while conducting routine business. 

Significant Decisions October 2022 – September 2023 

The following decisions were made by the UW Naval ROTC Alumni Association Board (the Board) or 

Executive Committee (EXCOMM) during the period of 1 October 2022 – 30 September 2023. 

1. The Board decided to offer membership to a donor based on the donation given (if they are not 

already a current member). President Robinson took action to offer membership in thank-you letters; 

Emeritus Director Ackerbauer took action to update membership list accordingly. 

2. Established by charter in September 2022, the Strategic Planning Committee provided the board with 

a status of their efforts. The foundation of their work was the development of a new mission and 

vision for the organization. The Board approved the following provisional vision and mission 

statements to facilitate continued strategic planning work: Vision - Bonding the Badger Battalion 

alums. Mission – Strengthen camaraderie among UW NROTC alums and champion the Unit staff and 

students. The Strategic Planning Committee took action to ensure a final, Board-approved vision and 

mission statement will be provided to the membership for final approval.  

3. Vice President DiMaggio reported an initiative that teams SeaBadger attire with Land’s End. Lands’ 

End Business allows individuals to purchase items with their logo added.  Individuals must create 

their own account, add the SeaBadger logo to their profile, and order their items. The association 

would need to set up a Lands’ End Business account, have Lands’ End create our logo (cost ~ $89), 

and “advertise” to our alumni. The Board approved the setup of a Lands End Business “storefront” 

and advertised this info to alums for the purchase of SeaBadger attire.  
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4. The Board approved a revised FY2023 budget and adopted a provisional set of financial guidelines to 

evaluate in practice and consider for future inclusion into the Association Bylaws. The following 

guidelines include but are not limited to: 

▪ The Fiscal Year will run from 1 September to 31 August of the following year. 

▪ The budget will separate Restricted (Awards and financial aid funds) from Unrestricted 

(Operating) funds. 

▪ The budget will be developed with a zero net operating objective. Anticipated revenues will equal 

planned expenditures for both restricted and unrestricted funds. 

▪ All budgeted expenditures reflect a plan for spending, not a requirement. 

▪ The budget will be approved by the Board of Directors prior to the start of the fiscal year. 

▪ Any unplanned or emergent spending exceeding $100, or projected shortfall of revenues 

exceeding twenty percent of the budgeted amount, shall be reported to the entire Board of 

Directors by email when known or anticipated by any Director. The EXCOMM will review the 

issue and recommend a course of action for approval by the Board. The EXCOMM may approve 

expenditures of $100 or less. 

5. D&O insurance protects the directors and officers from personal liability for allegations of misconduct 

committed while in service to the association and covers defense costs, settlements, and judgments 

arising from allegations of misconduct. While we have some limited liability coverage in state law 

Wisconsin Stat. 181.0855 & 181.0670 if sued (frivolous or otherwise) it would fall to our individual 

selves to fund. The Board approved the purchase of D&O insurance from Great America (at $536) via 

HUB International. Vice President DiMaggio completed the purchase of insurance including ‘No 

Known Issues’ letter. D&O insurance was bound with Great American effective 05.01.23 via Hub. It 

was placed on a direct bill, an annual pay payment plan. 

6. The Dishonesty Bond for all Board Officers was due for renewal on 11 July 2023. It was provided by 

CNA Surety and its subsidiary Western Surety Company. We held a $50,000 bond at a cost of $257 

annually. The EXCOMM decided to shift to the crime policy provided by Great American (who 

provides our new D&O insurance). This policy covers both Officers and Directors and provides 

broader coverage including employee dishonesty, forgery/alteration, computer fraud, fund transfer 

fraud and more. It costs $266 annually. 

7. The Board decided that association membership shall be entered on a calendar-year basis. The 

annual dues shall be payable in advance by 31 December. Members in arrears will be deemed 

inactive and ineligible for membership benefits. New leadership shall implement this bylaw change 

post-election of new Board Directors and new Alumni Association Officers. 

8. The Board approved the proposed budget for the 1 September 2023 - 31 August 2024 budget year. 
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9. The Board approved an updated Mission statement and the establishment of a vision that was 

developed and recommended by the Strategic Plan Special Committee: 

▪ Mission: Strengthen camaraderie among UW Naval ROTC alums and support the Badger 

Battalion. 

▪ Vision: Bonding the Badger Battalion – past, present, future. 

Several of the Board decisions above will be reflected in proposed changes to the Bylaws that will be 

presented to the membership for review and approval at a future date.36 Year 

Bylaws Update 

No membership-approved changes were made to the Bylaws in the past year. The current Bylaws, dated 

15 September 2022, can be found on the Association website. The Board voted to amend the 

membership language in the next update of the Bylaws and discussed new language concerning the 

financial management of the operating budget. Along with the revised mission statement and new vision, 

these issues will be written into the next update of the Bylaws and then proposed to the membership for 

approval in the coming months. 

Fundraising Committee – Paul Gilmartin, Chair 

For the 2022 to 2023 operating year (October 2022 through August 31, 2023), the Fundraising Committee 

set a goal of $20,000 in donations. Funds raised include $3,525 in membership dues payments, $8,047 in 

general donations, and $14,700 in awards funds donations, for a total of $26,272. 

Thank you to our Award donors for their contributions to award scholarships. They have been keeping 

alive a historical and critically important mission of the NROTC Alumni Association to recognize those 

Midshipman Battalion students who have exceeded expectations. A special thank you to Bill Kirkpatrick, 

James Carpenter, Suzanne Redenius, Mark Pankow, and Philip Palmer for their very special 

contributions. 

Additional thanks go out to other donors who support the NROTC Alumni Association with unrestricted 

donations to support the Midshipman Battalion line of credit and other Alumni Association efforts. Thank 

you to Jerry Hicks, Philip Palmer, Scott Robinson, Bill Radtke, John Washbush, Kris Ackerbauer, Joe 

Abel, Tank Murdoch, Kenneth Green, Jeff Johnson, Sara Zenobian, and one anonymous donor. 

Insurance Coverage 

As noted under Significant Decisions, the Board voted to add Director and Officer Liability Insurance with 

Great American Insurance this past year. The annual premium will be in the $500 - $600 range. This 

coverage will provide insurance for each Director in the case of a lawsuit. The D&O insurance policy 

augments our existing Dishonesty Bond (protection for financial malfeasance). 
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Treasurer Updates – Sara Zenobian, Treasurer 

Operating Account Balances 

The Association has a money market account at UW Credit Union to take care of operating expenses and 

to receive funds from unrestricted donations, membership dues payments, social events and football 

game ticket sales, etc. All restricted donations are first deposited to this account before transfer to the 

trust fund. 

UW Credit Union Balance 

August 31 2022 $51,380.34 

September 24 2023 $62,482.48 

Gift Fund Balances 

The Association places restricted donations into the General Fund account administered by the UW 

Office of Trust Funds. This account distributes funds to supported and sponsored awards, including the 

Arnold, Dinauer, Pulver, Freshman Spirit, Lyman, and Lueder awards. In 2021 a separate account was 

established with a $100,000 donation by Ross Annable. The Annable Fund account supports payments 

for the Alf and the new Billipp awards and is completely separate from the General Fund. These funds are 

managed by the Office of Trust Funds and the losses shown below reflect market conditions. 

General Fund Balance 

July 31, 2022 $76,838.83 

September 24 2023 $80,404.19 

Annable Fund Balance 

July 31, 2022 $98,218.00 

September 24 2023 $98,473.78 
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2023 – 2024 Budget (1 September 2023 - 31 August 2024) – Approved 25 July 

 

Restricted Funds Operating Balance

2024

Budget

Annable Fund Budget

Alf Award (2,500.00)

Billipp Award (2,500.00)

Total Annable Fund (Outlays) (5,000.00)

Scholarships and Awards Fund Budget

Arnold (3,500.00)

Pulver (2,500.00)

Dinauer (2,500.00)

Dire Needs Financial Aid (DNFA) (2,500.00)

Professor of Naval Science Freshmen Spirit (PNS FS) (1,100.00)

Lyman (2,000.00)

Lueder (2,000.00)

Total Scholarships and Awards Fund (Outlays) (16,100.00)

Restricted Donations Revenue (Income) Budget

Sponsor Restricted Donations (Scholarship and Awards Fund) 12,100.00

Other Restricted Donations (Scholarship and Awards Fund) 0.00

Total Restricted Donations Revenue (Restricted Income) 12,100.00

Net Operating Position Restricted Funds (4,000.00)
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Operating Account (UW Credit Union Account) 

Administrative Expenses Budget

D&O Insurance (600.00)

Crime Policy Premium (266.00)

Postage (200.00)

Post Office Box Rental Annual Fee (182.00)

Wisconsin Charitable Organization Fee (54.00)

Change of Registered Agent (10.00)

Wisconsin Corporate Fee (25.00)

Quickbooks Fee (39.00)

Other Administrative Expenses (100.00)

Total Administrative Expenses (1,476.00)

Battalion Support Expenses Budget

Gift to Battalion Fund  (Line of Credit) (4,016.79)

Commissioning Book Gifts (400.00)

Sword Purchase Advance (2,000.00)

Other Support Expenses (100.00)

Total Battalion Support Expenses (6,516.79)

Special Events Expenses Budget

Battalion Dinner Costs (1,000.00)

Friday Evening Social Expenses (30) (750.00)

Saturday Tailgate Expenses (30) (600.00)

Reunion Gift (300.00)

Annual Business Meeting Refreshments (100.00)

Football Ticket Purchase (N/A for October 2023) 0.00

Other Reunion Weekend Expenses (300.00)

Total Reunion Weekend Expenses (3,050.00)

Fundraising & Communications Expenses Budget

Badger Shipmate Newsletter (3,100.00)

Mail Chimp Email Service Fees (318.00)

SaaS CRM (1,200.00)

Squarespace Website Fee (312.00)

Annual Fundraising Appeal Letter (800.00)

Coins (850.00)

Postcards/Bookmark (100.00)

Membership Validation Letter (700.00)

Stripe Fees (200.00)

PayPal Fees (150.00)

Other Fundraising & Communications Expenses (200.00)

Total Fundraising and Communications Expenses (7,930.00)

Total Operating Expenses (18,972.79)
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Property 

The Association owns two Coleman 150-quart coolers to support social events, four ice buckets, and 

one AKG USB amplified microphone to support meetings. 

Annual Audit 

An annual audit of the financials was conducted by Kris Ackerbauer and Paul Stein on 20 September 

2023. 

Domestic Non-Stock Corporation Report 

This report was filed with the State of Wisconsin on 12 June 2023 and was approved on 7 July 2023. 

Charitable Organization Certification and Report 

The Association holds a tax-free certificate and the annual submission of a report on our financials 

and supporting information was submitted on 26 July 2023. Charitable organization renewal 

submitted 14 June 2023. 

IRS Filings 

Form 990-N for Tax Year 2023 (September 1, 2022, through 31 August, 2023) was submitted to the 

IRS on 17 October, 2023. 

Strategic Plan Special Committee – Kathy DiMaggio, Chair 

The journey to create the Association’s 2023-2026 Strategic Plan which will guide today’s and future 

Board of Directors began with a simple statement in President Robinson’s guidance to the new board on 

27 Oct 2021:  “Our vehicle for fleshing out these ideas will be a discussion of developing a strategic plan 

that guides our execution and shifts us from operational tasks to an inspired vision of what we are about.” 

Operating Revenues Budget

UWCU Account Interest Gains 800.00

General Fund Donations (Unrestricted) 8,792.79

Membership Dues 6,000.00

Reunion Weekend Social Event Tickets Sales 1,380.00

Reunion Weekend Football Ticket Sales 0.00

Projected Expense Offsets 0.00

Other Revenue (FY24 Sword Purchase Repayment) 2,000.00

Total Operating Revenue (Unrestricted Income) 18,972.79

Net Operating Position 0.00
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A strategic plan focuses on an organization and its members, prioritizes efforts, allowing the organization 

to reach its vision, and gives consistency to the board as directors change from year to year. A motion 

was made and passed at the 9 August 2022 Board Meeting to forge ahead with strategic planning. The 

Committee members are: 

Kathy (Johnson) DiMaggio, Class of 1978 (Chair) 

Phil Midland, Class of 1973 

Dave Pernai, Class of 1978 

Henry Scheller, Class of 1977 

Steven Hoffman, Class of 2015 

Additionally, two other key volunteers and lifetime members, Ken Green, Class of 1985, and Darin 

Engelhart, Class of 1990, participated in the committee. 

The proposed 2023-2026 Strategic Plan has three primary goals with objectives supporting each goal. 

#1:  Increase involvement in alumni activities by 10% by the end of the fiscal year 

#2:  Achieve financial sustainability for Battalion Awards/Gifts by 2026 

#3:  Grow "recent graduate" alumni participation 10% annually. 

In addition to the plan itself, the committee recommends a change to the mission and the addition of a 

vision. Both were approved by the Board and will be presented to the membership for approval through 

incorporation into the Bylaws. 

▪ Mission: Strengthen camaraderie among UW Naval ROTC alums and support the Badger 

Battalion. 

▪ Vision: Bonding the Badger Battalion – past, present, future. 

Board Meetings 

In addition to the Annual Business Meeting held on 28 October 2023, the Board of Directors met earlier in 

the year on the following dates. Invites are sent to all members to participate. 

Winter Meeting:  Tuesday, 31 January 2023 

Spring Meeting:  Tuesday, 02 May 2023 

Summer Meeting:  Tuesday, 25 July 2023 

Fall Meeting:  Tuesday, 17 October 2023 



University of Wisconsin Naval ROTC Alumni Association  

2023 Annual Report   |   28 October 2023 

 

Page | 14  

Newly Elected Directors 

The Board of Directors had three candidates to join the Board. The following members were elected to 

the Board in September 2023 and will begin their terms on 28 October 2023. 

Keith Guyer Class of 1975 – New Director 

Mark Stone Class of 1980 – New Director 

Christopher “Tank” Murdoch – Prior Commanding Officer – New Director 

Annual Officer Elections 

This year was a full transition for all current officers of the Association. The Board of Directors elected 

Mark Stone as President, Phil Midland as Vice President, Paul Gilmartin as Secretary, and Paul Stein as 

Treasurer during the Annual Meeting on 28 October 2023. The President and Vice President are elected 

for a two-year term; the Treasurer and Secretary for a one-year term. The Board is composed of a 

maximum of 15 regular (end-strength) Directors. Emeritus Directors are not counted against the Board’s 

end-strength. 

Per our Bylaws, the current officers will transition their duties to these newly elected officers within the 

next 30 days. 

 



University of Wisconsin Naval ROTC Alumni Association  

2023 Annual Report   |   28 October 2023 

 

Page | 15  

2022 – 2023 Board of Directors 

President -Scott Robinson, Class of 1982 

Vice President - Kathy (Johnson) DiMaggio, Class of 1978 

Secretary - Kathy (Krohn) Mayer, Class of 1987 

Treasurer - Sara Zenobian, Class of 2015 

 

Kris Ackerbauer, Former Faculty Member, Emeritus 

Paul Gilmartin, Class of 1990 

George Ketterer, Class of 1966, Emeritus 

Steve Mackey, Class of 1985 

Phil Midland, Class of 1973 

David Pernai, Class of 1978 

Paul Stein, Class of 1965, Emeritus 

Jim Sumner, Class of 1978 

John Valley, Class of 1988 

John Washbush, Class of 1964 and Former Faculty Member, Emeritus 

Greg Zacharski, Former Faculty Member 

Unit CO – Captain John Barnett, USN 

Unit XO – Commander Matthew Choquette, USN 

Battalion Representative – Midshipman 1/C Jonah Guelker 
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2023 – 2024 Board of Directors 

President – Mark Stone, Class of 1980 

Vice President – Phil Midland, Class of 1973 

Secretary – Paul Gilmartin Class of 1990 

Treasurer – Paul Stein, Class of 1964, Emeritus 

 

Steve Mackey, Class of 1985 

Kathy Mayer, Class of 1987 

Sara Zenobian, Class of 2015 

Jim Sumner, Class of 1978 

Keith Guyer, Class of 1975 

Greg Zacharski, Former Commanding Officer and Faculty Member 

Christopher “Tank” Murdoch, Former Commanding Officer and Faculty Member 

George Ketterer, Class of 1966, Emeritus 

Kris Ackerbauer, Former Commanding Officer and Faculty Member, Emeritus 

Dean Hekel, Former Executive Officer and Faculty Member, Emeritus 

John Washbush, Class of 1964 and Former Executive Officer and Faculty Member, Emeritus 

Unit Liaison – Commanding Officer, Captain John Barnett, USN 

Unit Liaison, Executive Officer, Commander Andrew J. Mascotti, USN 

Battalion Representative – Midshipman 1/C Jake Swanson 


